TREASURER’S REPORT

FISCAL YEAR – 2017/2018
The United Church of Ludlow has been blessed by the continuing generosity of our members and friends over the last fiscal year (October 1, 2017 to September 30, 2018.)  Offerings exceeded projections by about $4,000.  In addition to our regular offerings, we were one of the beneficiaries of the estate of longtime member, Joyce Steggles. 
Her bequest to the Church was $20,000.
The congregation also has been blessed by the return of Pastor Harpster.  Welcome Back, Don.
As of October 10, 2018, Estimates of Giving (EOG) are approximately $54,300, which exceed the previous year’s EOG.  For all of you who have submitted your Estimates of Giving forms, thank you for your early response.
Fuel costs for FY 2018 were contracted at a fixed rate and are again contracted at a fixed rate for the upcoming fiscal year.  Actual usage of oil was higher than last year’s projected amount by about $1,000, while propane was about $150 lower than projected.
This year, the Church funds are held in three separate accounts:

1. General Fund – Berkshire Bank checking account

2. Building Fund – Peoples’ United Bank checking account

3. Vanguard Funds

As of this fiscal year, we decided to only include the Discretionary Fund and the Agan Fund in Special Funds.  When we received the bequest from Joyce Steggles, we decided to make that part of the Special funds.  The Discretionary and Steggles Fund are part of the General Fund account; the Treasurer maintains discrete account records for each fund.  The Agan Window Fund monies are contained in the Building Fund Account, and also have a separate account sheet. 
The Parsonage funds are in the Vanguard account.  Over the period from October 1, 2016 through September 30, 2018, there was net gain of about $22,300.   
This year, again, we are projecting a net gain for the upcoming fiscal year of about $3,700.  Our income is based on offerings and donations.  We prepare the budget based on EOG forms and estimates based on other offerings and donations from the previous year.  I pray that our members and friends are able to continue with their overwhelming generosity.  

To the best of my knowledge, the following Treasurer’s Annual Report is accurate.







Respectfully submitted,









Lisha Klaiber, Treasurer
